
Jeanne Jugan Residence 
2999 Schurz Ave 
Bronx, NY 10465 

 

 

March 27, 2022 

Dear Family Members, 

 I’m happy to tell you that we had no positive cases of Covid-19 among the Residents, staff or sisters this week. 

Although the weather has been very unpredictable we profited of the warm beautiful days to take the Residents 

outdoors for some fresh air. 

 On the feast of the Annunciation we were blessed with a visit from Cardinal Timothy Dolan. Having arrived 

earlier than planned, he was able to visit all the Residents on the second floor before celebrating Mass with our chaplain 

and Msgr. Thomas Petrillo. The Residents were thrilled to be visited by the Cardinal who gave each one a special 

blessing. Although short, his visit brought much joy and many blessings to our home, Residents, Sisters and staff.  

 Afterwards he rushed off to attend the Angelus and lead those at St. Patrick’s Cathedral in the Consecration of 

Russia and the Ukraine to Our Blessed Mother. Pope Francis asked all bishops throughout the world to join him in this 

prayer which he recited in Rome at 5:00 p.m.  

 Hopefully the Spring weather will bring warm weather and a relaxation of some of the Covid-19 restrictions! 

Have a great weekend.  

         

Sincerely, 

Sr. Gertrude Mary 

 
Sr. Gertrude Mary lsp 


